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Council to Hold Public Hearing on the transfer of the Vashon Pool to the Vashon School District
The Metropolitan King County Council will hold a public hearing on (DATE) to take testimony on a proposed ordinance transferring ownership of the Vashon Pool to the Vashon School District.
Vashon Pool is located on Vashon Island at 9526 S.W. 204th Street.  

In 1974, the County leased property form the District for 40 years, and as part of Forward Thrust, the County constructed the Pool on the leased property.  As a result of the County’s fiscal challenges, operation of the Pool could not be funded in the County’s 2010 budget.  The Pool is a summer outdoor pool and typically opens in June.  The agreement will transfer ownership of the Pool to the District to help ensure that the Pool can continue to provide recreational opportunities for County residents.  Under terms of the intergovernmental transfer agreement, King County would transfer the Vashon Pool to the Vashon School District upon signature and authorization by both parties.
Copies of the proposed ordinance are available upon request from the Clerk of the King County Council, Room W-1039, King County Courthouse, 516 Third Avenue, Seattle, WA 98104, telephone 206-296-1020.  The ordinance is also available on the Internet at http://www.metrokc.gov/mkcc/clerk.

The public hearing on the proposal to transfer will be held before the full council at the King County Courthouse, Room 1001 on (DATE) at (TIME)  

